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Sacramento County Public Health 
Maternal Child and Adolescent Health Advisory Board 
Welcome and Introductions Meeting called to order at 8:05 a.m. by Harry Wang 

  

Agenda and Minutes November minutes reviewed and approved with changes by the Board 
 

Public Health Officer’s Report Presented by Dr. Law 
• Flu activity is elevated in Sacramento County.  We are seeing more Flu B cases this year. Both A & 

B are covered under the vaccine however we are seeing a subtype of flu that is not covered by 
the vaccine. If you visit a doctor for the flu they will give swab you and can provide an antiviral if, 
given in the first 48 hours. The flu season run through April so vaccines are still being 
recommended.  

• The new Ryan White HIV Clinic will be located at 4600 Broadway, suite 1300 and is in the process 
of renovations. It is expected to open this fall.  

  

MCAH Update  Presented by Leesa Hooks 
• The Black Infant Health program will receive additional funds this year to establish a case 

management tract particularly for moms who currently are not interested in the 20-week group 
format.   

• We are working with UCSF to plan a future Opioid in Pregnancy training.  
• We are discussing a change to the PEI program interventions. Currently the interventions planned 

are Fatherhood and Mental Health. Recently UC Davis discussed working with Black Mothers 
United to incorporate mental health programming. So as not to duplicate efforts we are 
considering changing the mental health intervention to midwifery.  

 

Lead in Sacramento County Presented by Adena Blair 
• Children under six are at greatest risk for lead poisoning.  
• Right now Sacramento has 200 cases. 
• Slides for this presentation were sent out via e-mail. 



 
Sacramento County Public Health 
Maternal Child and Adolescent Health Advisory Board 
Oral Health Literacy Update Presented by Lyanna Pillazar 

• Providing education for providers working with pregnant and perinatal women.  
• Slides for this presentation were sent out via e-mail. 

Community Health 
Assessment/Community Health 
Improvement Plan Update 

Presented by Stacey Kennedy 
• As part of Public Health Accreditation, Public Health is currently working on completing a 

Community Health Assessment and a Community Health Improvement Plan. 
• Data was presented on MCAH issues at the November Stakeholders meeting to get input on 

interventions that will work in Sacramento.    
• A Community Survey link will be sent out to all MCAH Advisory Board members- we are hoping to 

get some substantial participation in the survey process.  
• Slides for this presentation were sent out via e-mail. 

NFP Update Presented by Fay Bursch 
• Referrals continue to come in mostly from Capital OBGYN. Other referrals are coming from 

Kaiser, School Nurses, and Sutter Roseville. 
• NFP will be doing a presentation at the Neighborhood Wellness Foundation their mission is to 

empower neighborhood residents to manage their socioeconomic challenges and build self-
efficacy though health and wellness programs that promote access and education.   

• NPF will be working with CalWorks Home Visiting Initiative program funding which will grow the 
staff by 4 additional nurses and 1 supervisor. A flyer will be provided to CalWorks applicants and 
then we will get the referrals for eligible women. The plan is to get these positions filled by 
March.  

• NFP has some additional expansion funds and we will be hiring 2-3 nurses over the next few 
months and will try to ramp up the outreach to get additional clients as well.  

• Two data points were shared: NFP clients saw a 55% decrease in Domestic Violence incidence 
over the course of the program and an increase in work force participation from 35% at intake to 
62% at graduation.  

Policy Update Presented by Katie Andrew 
• The Governor released his new budget, the budget calls for a new Early Childhood Department 

and boosts funds for housing, mental health and foster care reform.  
• The Medi-Cal Healthier California for All initiative (formerly CalAIM) Info was sent out to the 
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Advisory Board. 
• The Medicaid Fiscal Accountability Rule (MFAR) was discussed. The rule generally affords broad 

discretion for CMS with no clear guidelines for what is approvable across a wide array of issues, 
calling into question whether CA can continue existing critical Medi-Cal payments/practices as 
well as makes budget planning for future proposals much less certain. It significantly changes 
existing policies around sources of non-federal share although CMS rule claims the rule is 
“clarification of existing policy.” CA has documented approvals that demonstrate this is not the 
case. It will cause significant new administrative burden on the state that will require years to 
implement and substantial data infrastructure improvements. The comment period for this rule 
closes on 2/1/2020.  The link to submit comments was sent out to all Board Members.  

Board Member 
Updates/Announcements  
 

Presented by Rebecca Lewis  
• The George G. Snively Lectureship with the University of California, Davis Department of Family 

and Community Medicine is presenting “Healing trauma and addiction with psychedelic assisted 
psychotherapy for PTSD, Opioid Use Disorder, and treatment resistant depression” on 
1/21/2020 at 5:30 PM. A flyer was send out to all Board members.  

Presented by Dr. Harry Wang 
• Recently County Mental Health reorganized all its contracts and providers had to re-bid for 

services. The County wanted to see a wider array of services available so clients could get a 
variety services at one site.  At River Oak Center for Children they are currently serving 700 clients 
through Flexible Integrated Treatment (FIT). River Oak now has a contract to provide support to 
homeless clients to address housing insecurity issues.  

Wrap-Up/Adjournment • Dr. Wang adjourned the meeting at 9:50 a.m. 
• Next Meeting is March 10th, 2020 
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